BOARD OF SELECTMEN MEETING
Tuesday, April 12, 2022 6:11 PM — Tyringham Town Hall, 116 Main Road

Board members present: James Consolati, Matthew Puntin & Michael Curtin.
Others present: Molly Curtin-Schaefer, Noah Choquette

Treasurer warrants and previous minutes were approved.

Mail: FY21 All Departments Revenue Report, Accountant’s FY21 Balance Sheet, Treasurers
FY21 Balance Sheet. School Budget for FY23, A copy of 2 letters regarding the difficulty in
finding qualified Municipal Employees, a notice of certified free cash from the Department of
Local Services at $320,309.00.

The sign permit for Appalachian Mountain Club was approved and signed.

The Appalachian Trail requested a detour to the AT portion that runs from 160 Main Road to
Jerusalem Road. The requested detour is property not owned by the Town of Tyringham.

John Drake will be the Town’s co-ACO with Charles Slater. It was approved that he can be
reimbursed for mileage if the expense line is approved at Town Meeting.

TRANSFER STATION: A discussion ensured about bidding the hauling of trash and
recyclables from our transfer station. It was unanimously agreed to renew another 3 year
contract with Valley WTF in Lenox dale.

6:30 PM

THE MEETING CONVENINED AT THE SCHOOL HOUSE:

The Selectmen, Molly, Noah, Larry Gould, Mark Eichorn, Ann Gallo and Carol Hardy-Fanta
were in attendance.

Originally Bradley Architects were contracted to supply the Town with specks to go out to bid to
get the school house water and weather tight. After discussing the condition of the building and
the needs of the Town it was decided to explore the idea of putting a basement under the
building for temperature-controlled storage of Town Records. Bradley Architects was asked to
prepare an estimated construction cost for complete renovations to the school house.

Adjourned 7:00 pm

Matthew Puritin, Clerk

Michael Curtin, Member



BOARD OF HEALTH & BOARD OF SELECTMEN MEETING

Sign-in Sheet

DATE: ’9///01 (2035

TIME NAME

404 Mt C%{Lc‘%”




